November 8, 2012

Virginia P. Norton, Ph.D. 1140 Basil Road McLean VA 22101-1802

Delegate Barbara Comstock 6822 Wemberly Way McLean, VA 22101

Dear Delegate Comstock,

As the Chief Election Officer for Langley Precinct 311 during the general election of November 6, 2012 I learned of a possible case of voter fraud and complicity.

On Monday November 6<sup>th</sup> I received the absentee voter list from the Fairfax County Office of Elections. It was my duty to check that list and mark the absentee voters on the printed poll books for my precinct. In the process I discovered that two of my former neighbors were registered to vote at another address on our street.

Riccardo and Vicky Bellucci sold their home at 1144 Basil Road in May of 2012 to Elliot and Kavita Harben. The Belluccis moved to Annapolis, Maryland.

In checking the poll books I found the Belluccis still registered to vote in Langley Precinct, but with their address listed as 1135 Basil Road. The house at 1135 Basil is owned by Jeffery and Katherine Barnett who reside in it.

I called the Fairfax County Registrar's office and spoke with Ms. Mary Lee. I explained my concern to her. She checked the records and said they had received new registrations from the Belluccis in May 2012 giving their address as 1135 Basil Road. The Belluccis were issued new voter registration cards with that address. I asked what I could do. Ms. Lee said that I could challenge them if they showed up to vote, but that the county could do nothing about it as it was to all intent and purposes a legitimate change of address and there was no written indication that it wasn't.

They appeared at the polling place mid afternoon. I challenged them on their address when they attempted to sign in to vote. Mrs. Bellucci said they were "homeless" and were living in the Barnett's guest house. Since I had no way to check this, at that time, and they had their voter identification cards with 1135 Basil Road as their address, there was nothing I could do but to let them vote.

After the Belluccis left, Patricia Redmann, one of the election officers, told me the Barnetts do not have a guest house. Another election officer, Louise Epstein, heard this and checked the Bellucci's on her smart phone. The Bellucci's Facebook page says they have moved to Maryland.

am asking for your help. I do not know where to go for help in resolving this issue. The County Registrar's Office requires written proof. Due to the privacy laws I cannot check the ecords to prove or disprove their actual address nor where their car is registered nor where they currently reside and pay taxes.

Thank you for anything you can do to help resolve this issue.

iquice P. Noctou

Sincerely,

Virginia P. Norton